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A Message from the Chairman.       

 

Looking out of the window when the snow is on the 

ground makes me think, its Panto time ï Oh yes it is.  

The Panto is Robin Hood and the Babes in the Wood and 

having spent a very enjoyable Sunday watching you all 

audition I am pleased to say that it is cast and a good 

strong cast it is. Heather (producer), Catherine (assistant 

producer), Ian (MD) and Amy (choreographer) all agreed 

that it was not easy to decide who was to do what.  

 

For all the Patrons and friends of the Society donôt 

forget the change of date and venue.  

I look forward to seeing you there. 

 Matchgirls has been over for a month or so now and on 

reflection I feel that this was an artistic success. We knew 

from the outset that this was going to be a difficult show 

to sell and, unfortunately, so it proved. It seems that 

people are not prepared to watch things that they are not 

familiar with. It was their loss. The enthusiasm and hard 

work put in by everybody was shown all too clearly on the 

stageï what a show that was. I have spoken to many 

people who have said how refreshing it was to see 

something that is rarely done, done so well. Much of this 

praise must go to the hard working production crew. 

Tony, Andy and Jean so ably assisted by Helen and Greg 

achieved an exceptional end product. Overcoming many 

problems and although opening night was not as we 

planned the rest of the performances went extremely well. 

The Studio is finished and habitable again and it will be 

nice to rehearse in our familiar space ï special thanks, 

while the Chairman was off sunning himself, to 

everybody that helped get the Studio cleaned and painted 

especially the Likely Lads Dave, Kev, John and Peter. 

Thanks to you all. 

It was great to see Nick King at auditions for the Panto we 

all wish him a continued speedy recovery.  

Have a great Christmas and a healthy New Year. 

See you soon                                   

Martyn ï Chairman                    

         
 
 DOSYTCo Chairpersonôs report 
 

Workshops have been very successful this year with a 

good turn out from members. We have had an opportunity 

to try out some different topics including a drumming 

workshop and a chance to record the group singing in a 

recording studio.  

By the time this newsletter goes to press we will also have 

had a Stage Combat Workshop which will be teaching the 

group some of the skills required for setting fight 

scenes on stage. We have opted to use a mixture of 

professional facilitators as well as friends of the society 

but I must express a huge thanks to all the friends of the 

society who have helped us this year -it would be 

impossible to manage the workshops without your 

support. 

After much debate we have chosen our main show for 

next year and are very pleased to be performing Oliver. 

Auditions will have been held on the 12th Dec and 

rehearsals will commence in the New Year. We have been 

very fortunate to secure the services of a Professional 

producer Anna Lawrence and look forward to 

working with her on this production. Oliver will be 

performed at Northgate High School 20-23rd April, 2011. 

Wishing everyone a very Happy and Healthy Christmas 

and New Year from all at DOSYTCo. 

Emma  

 

Thank you once again for your positive comments and 

contributions. But I sometimes have to edit them to fit. 

If you have anything to contribute for future issues,  

Please do send it to me for consideration.             

 

May I wish you all a Happy and Peaceful Christmas. (Ed) 

peter.havis@btinternet.com 

 

http://www.dosoc.co.uk/
mailto:peter.havis@btinternet.com


 

      Treasurers Report  

The Matchgirls production was very well received by our audiences and the cast certainly enjoyed performing in the 

production. However, we needed more paying customers to make it financially viable. Although final bills have not 

yet been received I know that the figures do not look good. We do really need to attract bigger audiences so please 

support our February Pantomime ñRobin Hood and the Babes in the Woodò We have kept ticket prices as last year but 

the run will be shorter than normal as we can only hire Northgate High School for a limited period. We look forward 

to seeing you all. Book your tickets early to avoid disappointment. 

 Without sounding too gloomy we are spending more money this year outside of productions. Although the Town 

Council have paid for the revamp of our Studio there are expenses for decorating etc. A fantastic job is being done and 

all labour is free. This must be worth some brownie points. We have also taken the opportunity of having tabs and legs 

cleaned and fire proofed, a job that needed doing, but at a cost of over £3,000. 

On a brighter note our membership is holding firm we will have around 80 acting and non-acting members this year, 

and DOSYTCo has a very healthy 70 members. As agreed at this yearôs AGM, membership fees will increase in April 

2011, £25 acting, £15 non acting and £15 youth. This will help enormously with the ever increasing studio 

maintenance costs. 

Margaret White 

                                                                    Social Events                                                                                                                                                         

First of all Iôd like to extend a big thank you to those people who helped to provide an excellent tea for the cast and 

support teams of  The Matchgirls.  I hope those who were there will agree that it was a really good spread under difficult 

circumstances.  A special thanks to Anne Watts and Jill Everett for their support in providing teas and coffees for the 

intervals.  I couldnôt have done it without them!   

If anyone would like to offer their help during the Panto, please contact me. 

 

                                                 Christmas Party ïSaturday 4th December.                               

         Kings Head Hotel 

 

 
                                                                                                                                                                   

Iôm absolutely certain everyone who came to the Christmas 

Party had a good time.  

Elaine provided us with a really tasty buffet and there was 

plenty of it. Thank you Elaine. 

 

The disco was Street Level Entertainment Ltd  

(Ian Bennett) and it was brilliant.   

Not too loud to stop folks chatting but loud enough to 

encourage us to have a bit of a boogie, not that we actually 

needed any encouragement! (Thatôs the girlôs mostly.Ed.) 

 

The number attending was disappointing, especially since the date had been advertised for several months.  I do feel 

there should have been support from more members of the society.  You missed a really good night!

                               
                                                                                                     

Just remains to wish you all a óCosy Christmas and a Healthy and Happy New Yearô.                                                                    

Julia  


